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Primary 4 Newsletter
Welcome to Primary 4.  I hope that you have had a fantastic summer and I hope that you are looking forward to an exciting year in primary 4. A very special welcome to the new students who are joining us at Roe Valley Integrated Primary School this year.

Below is some useful information about Primary 4 and our school. Please feel free to ask any questions if you are unsure or have any queries. 
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Labels on all clothes
All items of uniform should be clearly labelled to help prevent children misplacing items of clothing.
Healthy Break time
Children will have their individual water bottles in class and will have chilled water throughout the day.  Please send a portion of fruit or vegetable to school each day for break time.
Dinner Money
If your child is having a school dinner please send in dinner money to the class teacher and I will forward it to the school office. (£12.50 per week or £2.50 per day)
PE
P4 children should wear their PE uniform to school on PE days- Tuesday and Thursday. PE day may change as the term progresses and you will be informed of any changes. I have organised a fun filled and skills based physical education programme and a range of outside experts will be involved throughout the year.   
Library
Children will have access to a variety of fiction and non-fiction books. They are more than welcome to choose and renew library books frequently as we encourage children to continue to develop a love for reading and an understanding of text.  

Curriculum
Our topics will be outlined as the term progresses and parents will be kept informed. Children will be involved in planning and learning intentions will be shared for each curriculum area.  Activities will meet your child’s learning style and needs. Children will be given a pupil planner at the end of each month to assess their own learning. Please visit our class page on the school website also. 
Absences
If your child is absent a form will be sent home which you are required to complete and return to me stating the reason for your child’s absence. We encourage positive attendance. 
Allergies and Asthma 
Please ensure that I am informed if your child has an allergy or asthma.  If your child suffers from asthma please ensure that inhalers and instructions on the dosage are brought to school.

Breakfast Club
Breakfast Club is available for all pupils in the Assembly Hall 8.30-8.50 from Thursday 1st September.
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Children arriving each morning to breakfast club should go to the assembly hall where they will be supervised.  Children should not enter the classroom until 8.50am as an adult may not be present.
Primary 4 Homework
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Please read and sign the homework policy which is in your child’s reading folder tonight. Please also ensure that your child’s homework diary and homework task is signed every night when checking homework is complete. We would appreciate if you take some time to read and sign the inside front cover of the diary. 
Children are encouraged to complete work to a high standard and they are encouraged to take care of their books and belongings, therefore taking pride in their achievements. Children will receive stars in their star chart at the back of their diary when they have completed homework of a high standard. 10 stars will result in a homework pass!
Daily homework tasks include:
Monday – Mathletics, Linguistic Phonics and Reading

Tuesday – Literacy Task, Linguistic Phonics and Reading

Wednesday – Numeracy Task, Linguistic Phonics and Reading

Thursday – Spellodrome, Linguistic Phonics and Reading

If your child does not have computer access for ICT homework can you please ensure we are aware of this, so other arrangements can be made. 

Homework should not take much longer than 45minutes per night. This should include 10 minutes reading, 10 minutes spelling and 25 minutes written/ICT homework. If your child is spending longer on their homework then please speak to the class teacher so we can work to resolve this matter.  If for any reason your child is unsure of their homework please put a note in their diary and we can address it in school. If you wish all home exercise books, including the home-school diary, can have a clear backing out on them to protect them from wear and tear- we would greatly appreciate this. 
You are most welcome to ask for advice if unsure of how best to help your child at home.  Please do not hesitate.

Many thanks for your support in school and at home. We are looking forward to an exciting year in Primary 4. 
Jennifer Reeves

Primary 4 Teacher

